March 17, 2003


BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

Of the Board of Public Works of the City of Phillips at a regular meeting held in the council room on March 17, 2003.

Leon Namtzu called the meeting to order at 6:03 PM.

Committee members present: Mayor Boho, Leon Namtzu, Jeffrey Fahl, and Edward Lasee.

Visitors present: Terry Staroba, Barb Revak, John Martwick, John Iverson, John Olson and William West.

Public Comment

NONE

Communications and Correspondence

NONE

Review Minutes from December 16, 2002 Meeting

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Lasee to accept the February 24, 2003 minutes as presented.  Carried

Interviews for WWTP Pretreatment Program

Ayres Associates, Inc:

John Iverson introduced John Olson, who gave a presentation on what he feels they would need to do.  Handouts were given to everyone.  

Mayor Boho attended

the meeting at 6:17 PM

Mr. Olson felt Ayres Associates would be a good firm because of the experience they have with Waste Water Treatment Plants and because of the background information his firm already has on the City of Phillips.  He couldn’t give a cost figure until he understood exactly what was needed.  He and his fellow workers have a lot of experience in designing plants and the operation of plants.

Blue Iris Environmental, Inc:

William West gave his presentation.  He is the owner and sole employee of the company.  Mr. West has 10 years experience of process control at a large municipal wastewater treatment facility, 20 years of industrial pretreatment services, service providing bioassay testing and twelve years of providing wastewater-consulting services to municipalities, industries and regulatory agencies.  He has worked with the DNR and knows their regulations.  Mr. West would do all of the work from out in the field to dealing with the DNR to working with the industrial customers, etc.  He estimates the time line to be about 2 months with costs of $12,000 – 15,000/mo plus expenses and equipment rental.  Mr. West stated that a lot would depend on whether or not the DNR is mandating the City of Phillips have a pre-treatment program or if they are suggesting this to determine the cause of the toxicity problems.  Mr. West would be available to do this project.

MSA Professional Services:
Canceled

Mayor Boho has requested a special Common Council meeting on March 24, 2003.

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Fahl to recommend to the Common Council the hiring of Blue Iris Environmental, Inc. to handle the Pre-Treatment Program for the City of Phillips.  Carried.

Put this on the agenda for the Common Council meeting on March 24, 2003

Consolidated Group Safety Management Program

Mr. Namtzu:  This program is something that the City of Phillips needs to get involved in before any problems develop.

D.C.C. Revak:  This has not been budgeted for, so if the decision is to accept this agreement a budget adjustment will have to be made.  Could some of this be expensed to water/sewer?

Mr. Staroba:  Yes, he suggested 50% to streets, 25% to water and 25% to sewer.

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mr. Lasee to recommend to the Common Council to accept the proposed agreement with Wisconsin Rural Water Association for the Consolidated Group Safety Management Program and to make a budget adjustment of a $5,000 increase in streets contract services, a $2,500 increase in Water Outside Services and a $2,500 increase in Sewer Outside Services.  Carried

Snow Removal Dispute-Ron Lorge

Mr. Staroba: Presented copies of time sheets for Jeff Williams and Tony Vlach to Mr. Lasee.  Mr. Staroba explained that it snowed on Sunday and his boys plowed on Monday, picked up snow on Tuesday, and removed snow from sidewalks on Thursday and Friday.  Mr. Staroba also explained that in the ordinance it states that snow shall be removed promptly from sidewalks and how he usually will give people a couple of days grace to remove the snow.  Thursday had been four days after the snowfall so he sent Jeff Williams over to clean off the sidewalks.

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mr. Lasee to discount Mr. Lorge’s complaint and leave the bill as stands.  Carried

Grant-Loan Possibility for Improvement

Mr. Lasee wanted to inform the committee members of a Grants and Aids meeting that was held to discuss the possibility of building expansion and/or remodeling.  The Police Department would like to expand offices and add on a garage area for an approximate cost of $170,000.  The possibility of turning the Municipal Building into an Emergency Services Building where the Police Department, Fire Department and Ambulance would all be located in one building was discussed.  The current location of the Municipal Building may not be a good area due to the additional stop signs and the closeness to the City Garage and equipment.  The idea of expanding the existing Fire Hall was also discussed.  Mr. Lasee will do more investigating on this subject.

Invoices Review and Payment Recommendation

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mr. Fahl to recommend to the Common Council to pay Kaempfer & Associates, Inc. invoices as follows:

Invoice #9153 for $310.12

Invoice #9154 for $302.67

Invoice #9155 for $740.02

Carried

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Fahl to adjourn.  CARRIED

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM
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